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From: Joe, Lucy L CIV USARMY MEDCOM WINN (US) <lucy.l.joe.civ@mail.mil>

Sent: Wednesday, May 25, 2016 1:59 PM

To: Haley, Nikki

Subject: Greeleyville Post Office

Dear Governor Haley, 

My name is Lucy L. Joe my home of record born and raised in Greeleyville , S.C. and once was proud tax payer of South 

Carolina until I married a Greeleyville resident and we are now retired military living and working in Hinesville, Georgia 

(Fort Stewart). Governor Haley I am very concern about Greeleyville since the storm or massive flooding the post office 

building have become unsafe with possible mold. The residents now have to travel 13 miles or better to Kingstree or 

Manning to mail a letter or ship a package. Which is hard for the elderly or families without transportation. The 

residents  have no supermarket, now the post office, so if you are in need of a stamp you have to drive or ask a 

neighbor. This is so sad at least a make shift trailor post office could help them. Greeleyville need their post office. Can 

you please look into this, I know your busy but it would help so many families. We are smiling faces, but this is not 

beautiful. The residents have voiced their concern only among themselves, but I stand to ask for help for my family 

members and friends. Thank you for what you do for the state of South Carolina. 

 

V/r 

 

 

MRS. LUCY L. JOE 

MEDICAL CLAIMS ASSISTANT 

BLDG 709 GULICK AVENUE 

FORT STEWART, GEORGIA 31314 

TELE: 912  435-6774 

FAX:  912  767-1059   

 

 We've all heard the expression, "In life, it's not what happens to you that counts most, it's how you respond."  

 

 

ATTORNEY CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE FOR - FOR OFFICIAL USE ONLY 

 

 CAUTION:  The information contained in this email and any accompanying attachments may contain Health Insurance 

Portability and Accountability Act (HIPAA) and/or Freedom of Information Act protected information, including attorney-

client or attorney work product privileged information.  This information may not be released outside of the Department 

of Defense without prior authorization from the Office of the Staff Judge Advocate, 3d Infantry Division, Fort Stewart 

and Hunter Army Airfield, Georgia.  If you are not the intended recipient of this information, any disclosure, copying, 

distribution, or the taking of any action in reliance on this information is prohibited.  If you received this email in error, 

please notifiy this office immediately by return email (see 5 U.S. C., section 552 Army Regulations 25-55 and 27-26). 

 

  

 

Classification: UNCLASSIFIED 

 

Caveats:  NONE 
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